# **Church Eaton Primary School**



#### DIARY DATES THE WEEK AHEAD

Monday 15th November

20 Is Plenty—St. Editha's Church 3.30pm

Tuesday 16th November

Wednesday 17th November

Staff Meeting 3.30pm LAC Resources Meeting 6.00pm

Thursday 18th November

Non-Uniform Day

Friday 19th November

Celebration Assembly

Friday 12th November 2021

Headteacher Awards for: Being Active

Class 1: Billy and Keira for Being Active

Class 2: Ozzy and Ella for Being Active

Class 3: Beth and Cait for Being Active

Class 4: Bella and Kasey for Being Active

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is: Freddie (Class 1)

Politeness Cup for this week is: Harry B

School News:

Covid - Please do not send pupils into school if they are suffering with symptoms of Covid such as a high temperature, new continuous cough, loss or change in sense of taste or smell. Take regular lateral flow tests and book a PCR test. Please keep school informed.

Clothing - Pupils can wear black track suit bottoms for sports and PE now that the weather is changing. These lessons will be outside as long as the weather allows and children may need to stay warm.

School Photographs - The proofs of the photographs taken on Monday were sent home earlier this week. Please order your photos online following the details given on the

Sharon — Thank you to everyone who has made a donation towards Cancer Research for Sharon's 60th birthday. She has raised over £1000 so far. If anyone else would like to donate to this very worthy cause the details are:

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/sharons-giving-page-1179

F.A.C.E.S. - We are holding a no school uniform day on Thursday; pupils can come in their own clothes but please donate a raffle prize for F.A.C.E.S. to use at their Christmas fund raising events. Also, advance notice that there will be a decorate a jar competition and a decorate a bauble, these need to be brought into school between the 1st and 5th December. Don't forget to order your Christmas cards and gifts designed by the pupils using the information sent home before half term.

Flu Vaccine - A Dojo message has been sent out with information about the flu vaccination programme. Consent will need to be given online following the link provided. The vaccine will be given in school to all those who have consented on Thursday 25th November. S. Shaw

#### Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

Class 1 & 2 - 8.50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3 & 4 - 8:40 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Attendance for last week: Class 1 - 82.9%

Class 4 - 98.2%

Class 2 - 90.1%

Whole School -90.5%



Church Eaton Primary School High Street

Church Eaton Stafford ST20 OAG

Class 3 - 88.3%

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



### Class 1 News

- We have been writers this week. Children have been writing their own Leaf Man story and thinking about poppies. I am so impressed with how well the children are doing in their reading and writing at the moment. Thank you to all parents supporting with the reading.
- The children receive a reading dojo every time they practise their book! We have had a few dojo's this week!
- During Chuckle time, the children have been exploring timbre, beat and pitch whilst playing a variety of instruments! They are music maestros!! Sara, Sharon and Jen are very im-
- pressed with the children and how well they are progressing in the program. Keep up the good work!
- Thank you so much to the parents uploading observations at home. It is very exciting to see what children get up to! Please don't hesitate to contact me with anything on dojo or email!



# Class 2 news

Class 2 have worked incredibly hard this week!

This week has been our assessment week and all the children should be very proud of themselves. They all tried their hardest, had a go at every question and I am very proud of them.

This week has also been Remembrance Day and we have taken the time to think about and remember all the soldiers that fought in the war and gave their lives for us. The children produced some wonderful History work on this.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.







## Class 3 News

I am so pleased with all the children this week as they have shown perseverance and dedication to their work. I can honestly say that I am extremely proud of them.

As a Reading School, we would like to ask you to ensure that you read with your children daily and sign their reading logs. Please ask them lots of questions about what they have read—comprehension skills are crucial at this age. You could ask them questions that help their inference skills using evidence provided by the author to draw logical conclusions or deductions, for example "Why does the

character feel that way?" What is the character thinking?" "What do you think is going to happen next?" Another extremely important skill is asking them to explain the meaning of words, can they think of a synonym or an antonym for a particular word. All these skills will help improve their writing, story ideas and all subjects across the curriculum.



Please see the back page of this newsletter for a wonderful poem written by Poppy and Connie.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact Miss Bryant via Dojo or email.

# Class 4 News

Class 4 have continued on with the wonderful work that they started last week!

This week has been assessment week and I have been incredibly proud of the determination and perseverance that the children have shown this week. They have all tried their hardest and they should be very proud of them selves.

On Thursday, we commemorated Remembrance Day and thought about all the soldiers that gave their lives. The children produced some wonderful artwork to help us to remember them.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.





#### The Poppy

The scarlet petals represent the blood,

And the middle is the bullet hole as black as coal,

The stem is where they used to walk,

This flower represents the ones who fought.

We roamed the fields and the snow,
We covered the battlefields long ago,
Our cousins are the white and purple.
Even now the poppies thrive,
We will remember the soldiers that saved our lives.

By Poppy and Connie



mnu.om